## CASCADES CLUB EXECUTIVE MEETING: 14TH NOVEMBER 1983

PRESENT: M. Williams, G. Hill, M.MacAllindon, K. Saunders, M. Wilson M. Hill, P. Forget.

Replying to query regarding a quorum, M. Williams advised that only Secretary away as two directors had now officially resigned; J.Kranenburg as new Municipal Councillor, felt there could be a conflict of interest; W. Lavallee for personal reasons. (However, until replacement found,

J. Kranenburg will handle Club books until January.)

Arising from minutes of previous meeting:

- M. Wilson expressed concern re cut-off date for overdue memberships.
- M. Williams to prepare polite "reminder" letter soon as possible.
- K. Saunders reported that rotting beam under clubhouse had been replaced; cost as estimated: \$1,500, including new deck at main clubhouse entrance.
- R. Ross to insulate and finish skirting board this week.
- G. Hill to finalise snow-ploughing arrangements for club.
- M.MacAllindon successful in obtaining 55 signatures for club ladder. (Success will be ensured by numerous "threatening" posters for non-players!)

Minutes approved: M. Williams, seconded K. Saunders.

P. Forget reported balances for Treasurer: Bank Balance approx. \$5,700, (grants from municipal and federal sources included in this figure)

Beam repair \$1,500 already been paid. Appears we have \$2,000 available for work on driveway.

Memberships: M. Wilson requested approval for new-member applications:

- D. Mullen Family social
- D. Wiseman individual squash
- D. Chartrand Family squash
- D. Fournier individual squash

Drew Spencer/Blair Laughren - Family squash

Approved M. Hill, seconded M. Williams

Outstanding billings: 106 social (billed in Spring) 87 paid; rest overdue.

All family squash memberships have been renewed.

11 Single squash billed; 7 renewed (i.e. 4 overdue)

HOWEVER: this season's BLITZ (special offers, new efforts,) produced:

NEW SQUASH MEMBERSHIPS: 3 Family, 7 Individual, 2 Juniors.

Reminder: a polite note from President could be sent to overdue members.

<u>SQUASH</u>: M. MacAllindon requested approval of Club membership fees for provincial squash associations: Squash Quebec - \$75, Squash Ontario \$260, totalling \$335.00. In view of increased activity and marked improvement in number of "league players", directors approved unanimously. Also on request: possibility of running a "top-notch" tournament with visiting teams, etc., from different parts of province.

50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS: Super response from past members (invitees)
120 dinners now estimated, with \$2.50 as charge for after dinner ticket(8.30)
( to cover expenses for Disc Jockey) DETAILS DISCUSSED & DUTIES ORGANIZED.

CHRISTMAS/NEW YEAR EVENTS: M. Hill advised that Brenda Chevalier had agreed to coordinate a Family Christmas Party on Saturday, 17th December. Full details will be available at next meeting.

Also in the works: July Ross has offered to coordinate New Year celebrations Final proposals will be available for directors at next meeting. Meanwhile, M. Williams will include notices in newsletter going out next week.

M. Williams expressed concern regarding private events held at Club. There was some misunderstanding/problem re cleaning following Kloosterman party; It was agreed that as Club had been asked in advance to arrange cleaning, and limited (2 hrs) cleaning was done by teenagers, Kloostermans would pay cost incurred (\$25) and receive \$25 back for their own clean-up. Unanimous.

Also agreed: that application form for private use of Club must be signed at time of request for clubhouse, and \$20 cheque for cleaning attached.

With "Surprise Shower" party for Carol Kranenburg, G.Hill to check alcool. S. Wallace has already checked with M. Wilson re \$50 cleaning deposit.

NEXT MEETING: MONDAY, 12TH DECEMBER, Meeting adjourned: Williams/Saunders.